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Halam WI
February 2021 Newsletter
Hello everyone,
This newsletter will be more formal than usual in that I will set it out as we do for the AGM when not under Covid restrictions.

AGM Agenda:
1) Official business
There have been no changes to our official business in that our venue, date and time of meeting have remained the same. At present we have a total of 17 full members and 1 dual member.

2) Presentation of the Financial Statement.
Attached is a copy of the Financial Statement for you to read. Katie has informed me that the accounts are still awaiting audit, though the IFE application has been submitted. 
Note that overall funds are up, with this in mind does anyone have any suggestions for future speakers, or activities when restrictions are relaxed, and we are allowed to meet again?
The Financial Statement only provides an overview therefore if anyone wants further details please contact Katie.

3) The Committee’s Annual Report 
Please see reverse for report.

4) Adoption of the reports. 
Finally please find attached a slip for you to sign and return to Debbie by Friday 12th February.  After this date, providing there are no queries Debbie, and I will meet to sign both the Financial Statement and the Committee’s report for our records and a copy will be sent to County House.

In years to come when WI members look back over Halam’s records for 2020 I don’t think they’ll quite believe it. Only managing to meet twice since our last AGM, as meetings and activities were cancelled due to Covid restrictions. There is no denying it’s been a tough year but looking forward we now have a vaccine which some of you will already have had and there is hope for us being able to meet in person again soon. I have been imagining our first meeting back and can’t wait to have a good catch up with everyone over a cup of tea and cake.
Lastly, I would like to thank the committee for their help and support and to all our members who support me and each other throughout the year.  

Sara 







2021 secretary's report


In February 2019 I started the secretary's report with the words

"This will be a shorter report than usual as our customary May AGM has been brought forward to February to bring us in line with the rest of the county".

Believe me, this report is even shorter!

Our first meeting in March was called 'Reading body language' presented by John Smith, which we all found fascinating. Tell tale sign? We were quiet.
Then, as if any of you need reminding, by the end of March the country was put into lockdown so no further meetings could take place.

In August when restrictions were partially lifted we had a socially distanced gathering outside in the paddock next to Sharmans farm shop.
14 of us were brave enough to attend and we all enjoyed ourselves. However the highlight had to be Sara raising her voice to be heard above the noise of a cow having a long and protracted wee which was stood right behind her!

Sadly that was the last time we met because it was deemed unsafe and impractical for us to meet in the village hall. However, come Christmas with no prospect of a party, the committee decided to lift spirits and spend some money (we had quite a bit!). Consequently each member received a mini hamper with some bulbs.

Finally on a sad note,  Lady Nall has recently died, and although no longer a member we are sorry to hear this. Also, one of our oldest and longest serving members has died. Dora Rylett will be hugely missed as she contributed a huge amount to our institute.

So what has been a very unusual year for Halam WI, ends no differently as we have our AGM by post!

Debbie Kenyon
Secretary
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